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Report from the Associação dos Radioamadores de Macau – ARM

ARM is pleased to update fellow member-societies on its status and activities since the 12th Conference in February 2004.

The number of individual licensed amateurs is currently around 130, plus three repeater stations.  Membership of the Association was 60 personal active members as at the end of February 2006.

ARM is operating a club station, XX9JUV.  The club station provides VHF and HF equipment for member for operation.  Furthermore, with the assistance of the Macau government, XX9JUV also welcome unlicensed, but interested people to visit for the introduction to amateur radio.

The number of the licensed amateurs in Macau is slowly growing.   Since the introduction of a license-free 409 MHz service in mid-2005, more people are getting interested in radio activities.   Amateur radio activities are being noticed by the public and becoming more popular. The next examination will be held this coming September.

ARM administration is conducted by a group of administrative officers.  The officers are licensed XX9 amateurs and ARM member, in accordance with the Society’s Constitution.  The president also serves as the IARU Liaison Officer to IARU/IARU Region 3.

Regular meeting of the administration officers are held each month in the club house – XX9JUV.

ARM is liaising with DSRT (Director of Telecom and Communication in Macau) to allow amateurs to access 70 cm band for other than satellite operation.

Due to the small size of Macau, most of the population lives in apartment buildings. This is the major reason why most Macau amateurs operate only on the 2m band and very few operate on HF.  In order to raise interest in HF operation and DXing, ARM has organized contest teams to participate in the 2004 CQ WW contest and IARU contest each year as a “HQ” station.   XX9A and XX9C are the special call signs for the contests, with the scores and number of QSOs made being quite substantial.  Every time if there is an XX9 operating on HF, you will find a “pile up”.  This has discouraged activity by experienced amateurs for decades and is especially daunting for our newly licensed amateurs.

The Macau travel industry has had record breaking growth in the past two years.   This brings more traveling investment to Macau.  Furthermore, more foreign amateurs are becoming interested in operating with a visitor license (call signs with three letter suffix starting with T) for DX and leisure activity while the whole family enjoys a holiday in Macau.
The tourist department and ARM are providing help for foreign ham to apply for the temporary visitor license as well as assist the formality for shipping the equipment for operation into Macao.

ARM is managing the operation on one of the 2m repeater, XX9ARM in the downtown area of Macau.  The output frequency is 145.450 MHz, input frequency 144.850 MHz with 210.7 Hz sub-audible tone.  However, XX9ARM repeater operation is facing a problem arising from a repeater using the same frequency pair in Hong Kong.  Both ARM and HARTS are liaising with their respective telecommunication authorities to improve the frequency coordination work between the two administrations.

The society is promoting amateur radio activities in the Pearl River Delta area, as well as ARES drills for serving public.  

ARM has an active web site at http://www.arm.org.mo.  Links are provided for other sites with amateur radio interest as well as IARU.
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